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Minnesota Department of Human Services
Child Care Services, Child Care Assistance Program
PO Box 64962
Saint Paul, MN 55164-0962
November 20, 2023 

Terri Hoffman 
Anoka County Child Care Assistance 
1201 89th Avenue NE, STE 345
Blaine, MN 55434-3373
Dear Ms. Hoffman,
This letter is to notify you that your 2022 – 2023 County and Tribal Child Care Fund Plan amendment has been received, reviewed and has been approved by the Department of Human Services.  If you post your Child Care Fund Plan on your agency website, this change must be posted with the approved plan.  If you do not post your approved plan, this change must be included when your plan is requested.  
2022 - 2023 County and Tribal Child Care Fund Plan Amendment
Effective Date: 10/30/2023
Revision: X. Other information (A. Additional agency optional policies)
Anoka county pays an At-risk program rate to identified programs that serve Teen Parents attending High School or GED. The fund plan county optional policy is to pay the approved Hennepin County at-risk rates. 
Hennepin at-risk programs rates have changed.  
The Weekly rate for Hennepin County at-risk facilities will change from 5X the Daily rate to 20% above the last approved At-Risk Facility Rate approved on 11/15/2021. 
The Hourly and Daily rates will be the CCAP county maximum rate as identified in the 20% Quality Differential Maximum Rates effective 10/30/2023.








At-Risk Facility Rates	Effective 10/30/2023	Revised	Hourly	(CCAP Maximum Rates 20% Differential)	Revised	Daily	(CCAP Maximum Rates 20% Differential)	Last Approved 	Weekly Rate	(Formula: 5X Daily Rate effective 11/15/2021)	Revised 	Weekly Rate 	(Formula: 20% increase from rates approved 11/15/2021)
Infant	21.60	265.20	630.00	756.00
Toddler	19.20	230.40	516.00	619.20
Preschool 	16.38	195.60	414.00	496.80
School-age	16.80	132.00	360.00	432.00


If we have misconstrued or overlooked some provision of the county or tribal amendment that is inconsistent with the law governing child care assistance or Department of Human Services policies applicable to this program, we reserve the right to require the county/tribe to provide a further amendment to the plan.

We thank you for your county/tribal continued support and cooperation in making the Child Care Assistance Program a successful support for families and children in Minnesota.  If you have questions or need technical assistance, please contact Tori Hippler at tori.evans@state.mn.us or 651-431-4037.

Sincerely,

Stacia Rosas
Child Care Assistance Supervisor
CC: George Borrell
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